COLLEGE STATION I.S.D. 1812 WELSH, COLLEGE STATION, TX. 77840 (979) 764-5408 * FAX (979) 694-5636

PURCHASING OFFICE

INTER-DEPARTMENTAL MEMO

TO:

Glynn Walker

DATE:

November 3, 2010

SUBJECT:

Renovation of Natatorium at College Station Middle School

Request for Competitive Sealed Proposals for Renovation of Natatorium at College Station Middle School were issued on September 16, 2010 and advertised September 16 and September 23, 2010. A pre-proposal conference was held on September 28, 2010. Four contractors responded to the proposal which opened October 20, 2010. The responsive proposers were:

Proposer	Base Proposal Price
Sunbelt Pools	\$112,777.00
Progressive Commercial Aquatics	\$82,998.00
Hancock Pool Services, Inc.	\$109,000.00
Atlantis Pool Plastering, Inc.	\$64,719.00

This is a joint project between CSISD and the City of College Station. Per a previously approved inter-local agreement, the City of College Station provides equal funding for all maintenance and utilities required for this natatorium.

Mark Pantel, Director of Purchasing, David Norton, Director of Operations, David Gerling, Recreation Supervisor, City of College Station and Daniel Tice, Assistant Aquatics Supervisor, City of College Station evaluated and scored the proposals. Atlantis Pool Plastering received the highest score based on the evaluation criteria listed in the proposal. An additional proposal to remove and install six (6) new stanchion anchors was requested in the proposal document.

It is the recommendation of Mark Pantel, Director of Purchasing and David Norton, Director of Operations to award the contract for the Renovation of Natatorium at College Station Middle School to Atlantis Pool Plastering, Inc. for \$66,563.00 to include new stanchion anchors. The work will be completed February 17 through March 17, 2011.

Mark Pantel, Director of Purchasing

David Norton, Director of Operations